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 Term 3 Week 10 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NOTES HOME 

Dance Fever - Gymnastics 14/10/22  

Permission and  Payment due Wed 12/10 

Term 4 Calendar  2022 

 

23/9 Last Day of Term 3 

10/10 First Day of Term 4  Teachers and  Students 

14/10 - 2/12 Dance Fever - Gymnastics Program 

18/10 P & C Meeting 

20/10 P & C Disco 

21/10 Colour Run 

26/10 - 28/10 Stage 3 Narrabeen Camp 

28/10 World Teacher’s Day 

8/11,15/11  & 22/11 Kinder Orientation 

11/11 PSSA Gala Day 

15/11 Stage 1 Excursion  

15/11 P & C Meeting 

7/12 Presentation Day 

8/12 Year 6 Farewell 

16/12 Year 6 Graduation 

19/12 Last Day of Term 4 for Students - Year 6 Arch 
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Thank You/Term 4 
As this is the last Newsletter for this term, I would like to thank our school community for their support throughout 
this term.  Our parents/carers, teachers, and administration staff have worked tirelessly to provide a wide range of 
opportunities for our students even under current restrictions.  As a school we are very fortunate to receive such 
wonderful commitment and support.  Wishing you all the best for a restful break.  Please do not hesitate to contact 
the Police (000) or School Security (1300 880 021) should you see anyone on school grounds acting in a suspicious 
way.  Term 4 commences on Monday 10 October for both staff and students.  
Significant Term 4 dates and events have been posted at the beginning of this  newsletter. 
 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolments and Orientation Program 
At present we have 20 enrolments for Kindergarten next year, less than in previous years. It is not too late if you 
haven’t enrolled yet. Please contact the office immediately.  
Our plan for the Kindergarten Orientation program involves enrolment interviews being conducted in the week 
commencing 17 October and three onsite sessions on 8/11/22, 15/11/22 and 22/11/22 from 10am to 11am. More 
information will be communicated to families regarding these events. 
 

Solar Panels 
I just received word that Leonay PS have been selected to receive an initial Solar PV package in support of the    
Cooler Classrooms Project. This includes 20 panels that will be located on G Block (Year 3 and 4 classrooms). While 
the project has been officially signed off, I am unsure when work will begin.  
 

School Crossing Program 
The School Crossing Supervisor (SCS) program is a state-wide program that contributes to the safety of infants and 
primary school students. School crossing supervisors help students use the crossings on roads adjacent to or nearby 
schools. 
Last year I put in a request for a SCS at the crossing facility on Leonay Parade, Leonay. 
The crossing has been determined to meet the Transport for NSW criteria for the provision of a school crossing   
supervisor. The position will be advertised at the beginning of next term. 
 

Leonay Value - Show Pride in our School - School Uniform 
Recently the staff have spoken to the children about what this looks like at Leonay PS. One of the areas discussed 
was school uniform. It is important that all students have the correct uniform each day. This includes the tunic, 
shorts or skirts for the girls (not the bike pants) and shorts or pants for the boys. The other area of concern is shoes 
and socks. All students need to wear black shoes or black joggers unless it is sports day. In term 4 all students will 
do sport on Friday. Socks need to be plain white, grey or black as part of uniform. School hats must be worn every 
day unless it is a designated mufti day. Zone representative shirts can be worn on Friday only. Please take some 
time to speak to your child about this. Coming dressed ready to be a learner shows pride in our school. 
The P and C run a second-hand uniform stall if you need to purchase any additional items.  
 

Sydney West Athletics 
Congratulations to the following students who will represent Penrith Zone at the Sydney West Athletics on Friday 
this week: 
Kai S, Findlay T, Laura R, Jasper C, Lilly-Anna F, Isobel C. 
 

Stage 2 Mowbray Farm Excursion 
During this last week of term our Stage 2 students have travelled to Mowbray Farm with Mrs Garbutt-Young, Mrs 
Longhurst, Mr Tsitos, Mrs Renny, Mrs Wallace and Ms Mills for two days. They had the opportunity to do archery, 
see the sheep shearing, enjoy the campfire and other numerous activities.  I know they had an enjoyable trip and I 
thank the staff for giving up their time to attend with our students.  
 
 

P & C Meeting 
Next meeting - Tuesday 18 October, commencing at 7pm in the library. Mrs Irons principal of Nepean CAPA will 
attend this meeting. 

 
 Miss Payne 
Principal 
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Term 3 2022 Principal Awards 

KD Camellia P Archer K 

1P Adele M Oliver R 

2R Kai S Emily H 

3W Talia H Zachary P 

3/4R Sebastian C Ella F 

4M Ella B Soraya L 

4/5L Sebastian M Marcus C 

5M Lucas H Emily A 

6T Lily-Anna F Riley S 

Playground 
During the school holidays the school oval will be sprayed for bindii. There will also be maintenance work 
carried out on some of the school buildings during the holidays. 
 

Gymnastics 
Begins next term on Friday 14 October. Students to wear normal sport uniform and joggers. The program 
runs from Week 1 to Week 8. Final payment is due Wednesday 12 October 10am. Please contact the 
office prior to this date should you required additional time. 

 

Kiss and Ride’ on Fairway’s Avenue and Road Safety 
We’ve included the following information on how the ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone on Fairways Ave should work.  
The ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone is simply an area on Fairway’s Avenue to drop off and pick up students. It is 
unnecessary to park and get out of the car. You should stop in the area, stay in your car, leave your    
engine running, and ensure that your child safely exits or enters on the kerb side of the car, then move 
off in a safe manner for all cars. If everyone follows this procedure then we’ll avoid a build-up of traffic. 
Please do not drop off or pickup your child in the ‘No Stopping‘ zone. Following these basic road rules 
helps to make our school a safer place for all. Rangers regularly patrol the area and issue hefty fines. 
 

National Disability Insurance Scheme 

The NDIS supports people with a permanent and significant disability that affects their ability to take part 
in   everyday activities.  It also focuses on early intervention where getting early supports can reduce the 
impact of disability on you or your child.  Additional information can be found at: - website – 
www.ndis.gov.au email - enquiries@ndis.gov.au or by phoning 1800 800 110 between 8am to 8pm     
Monday to Friday. 
 

New Canteen Menu starting in Term 4 
Congratulations to the P and C on their new menu for Cool Kids Café (canteen). 

http://www.ndis.gov.au


 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 

Permission and Payment Due Dates 

There has been a significant number of permission/payments not being received by the due date for a 
variety of school activities.  The school will send a reminder via Compass  as a courtesy but this is not a          
guarantee. The dates for events are on the calendar on the front of the newsletter and students are 
reminded regularly by teachers.   

The school asks that if you are not able to send in the permission and/or payment on the due date that 
you contact the office and advise as a courtesy.  That way we can manage the organisation of events as 
we then have a clearer picture of who will be attending and those not attending.  We will                    
accommodate any request for an extension. 

If you do not contact the school to request a late payment/permission it will be assumed that your 
child is not attending and will not be accounted for.  There will be a strict rule applied to those who do 
not contact the school prior to the due date.  In those instances, the student will not be able to attend 
unless there are extenuating circumstances.  We also ask that you sign one note per child and do not 
put multiple children on one note. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
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